
BREVORT TOWNSHIP  

BOARD MEETING 

MINUTES  

June 14, 2021 

 

The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Serwach at 6:00 with the Pledge of 
Allegiance. 
 
Board members present were Supervisor Serwach, Treasurer Olsen and Clerk 
Matelski. The public attending were Ron Peterka and Craig Lehrke. 
Clerk Matelski read the May minutes.  Motion to approve the minutes made by 
Supervisor Serwach, second by Treasurer Olsen. 
 
Clerk Matelski read the bills. A motion to pay the bills was made by Supervisor 
Serwach second by Treasurer Olsen. Motion passed. 
 
Treasurer Olsen read the December 2021 treasurers report. A motion to approve the 
report as read was made by Supervisor Serwach, second by Clerk Matelski.  Motion 
passed. 
 
Supervisor Serwach brought up a complaint about the township cemetery. 
Complainant claimed there was garbage strewn around, the signs needed attention, 
a door needed to be painted, there was a dead tree that needed to be cut down and 
the grass needed to be mowed. 
 
Supervisor Serwach visited the cemetery and reported there wasn’t any garbage and 
the grass was being mowed by Wayne Davis, who always does a great job. Mr. 
Davis said the grass is being cut as needed. Supervisor Serwach told Mr. Davis to 
continue doing that.  
Supervisor Serwach has hired Boyd Bigger to cut down the dead tree at a cost of 
500.00.  Mr. Maverick agreed to having the brush dumped on his property on Dukes 
Road.  Craig Lehrke expressed interest in taking the wood. He was told to contact 
Mr. Bigger. 
Supervisor Serwach hired Dan Bigger to paint the door. 
Motion made by Treasurer Olsen to approve this and a second was made by Clerk 
Matelski. 
 
A complaint was brought up by Clerk Matelski about the Maverick property on Dukes 
Road. It was explained that the items on the property are construction equipment and 
not an issue. 
 
It was reported that Mr. Colegrove is attempting to clean up his property on M-123. 
 
Ron Peterka reported no activity on the proposed AT&T tower on Brevort Lake Road. 
 
Lavake Road is scheduled for dust control on June 18. 



Treasurer Olsen requested 385.00 for stamps for tax bills.  Motion at approve made 
by Clerk Matelski, second by Supervisor Serwach. 
 
Craig Lehrke reported that he was going to fill out an application for grant money to 
be used to create a park at the end of Dukes Road. It was agreed that would be 
great. 
 
Supervisor Serwach received an award for Sherry Byrd for 2020 Amar Review. It’s a 
great honor and will be passed on to Sherry. 
 
Motion to adjourn made by Supervisor Serwach, second by Treasurer Olsen at 6:35, 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

 


